Minutes 

Land Grant University 

Partnership Working Group

New Orleans, LA

November 18-19, 2003

Attendance:  Jeff Gilmour, Jill Auburn, Mervalin Morant, George Cooper, Eric Young, Jim Green, Patricia Sobrero, Dick Wootton, Mark Poth, Eric Hoiburg, Gary Cunningham, Pat Jensen, Mike Harrington, Karen Kubena, Alfred Parks, B. Onuma Okezie, Jacquelyn      McCray

Motion made and passed to approve minutes from July 2003 meeting.

New members 

Jim Green (CSREES), Mervalin Morant (CSREES), Patricia Sobrero (ECOP)

Futuring Discussion

Over the last approximately 18 months, the Joint planning Committee (CSREES, ESCOP and ECOP) has discussed Futuring.  This group is proposing an exercise that would also include ACOP and ICOP.  Model would be similar to a business alliance where all partners bring resources – dissolve the silos, create a learning organization.  

Futuring has a definite process which looks at 15-20 years in future.  It is not planning.  It is a science used by business, defense, and others.  Steps include: 1) scanning the environment and monitoring; 2) recognizing the patterns that occur and obtain feedback from stakeholders; 3) create think tanks to create scenarios – need at least four; 4) develop forecasts based on scenarios; 5) develop an issue brief (examples exist on the web for businesses) that will be used by decision-makers, policy makers, faculty as issues arise in future.  This process is a precursor to planning.

Partnership Working Group (PWG) is logical group to initiate such an activity for the LGU system.  Cunningham suggested that we establish a subcommittee to share examples of futuring activities with the PWG; our initial effort needs to focus on self-education of the PWG so we understand the process and outcomes and look at organizations that actually use futuring.  A committee was selected to lead this effort: Pat Sobrero (chair), Jill Auburn, Eric Hoiburg, Jim Green, and Mike Harrington.  The subcommittee will develop a report for July 2004 PWG meeting.  A Web board has been established at Univ of Missouri on futuring; Pat will subscribe members of PWG.

New Director’s Workshop
PWG will assume the lead in developing this workshop to be held in the first week of December, 2004, in Washington, DC.  A joint workshop for New Directors -Administrators and NPLs has been suggested to increase interaction between LGU and CSREES new staff.  Planning Committee will be Dick Wootton (chair), Mike Tate, Karen Kubena, Mike Harrington, Gary Cunningham, Ian Maw and Jeff Gilmour.  The Planning Committee will look at combining the agendas, obtaining feedback from previous participants and evaluating the merits of a joint meeting.  The Committee will communicate their decision to the PWG prior to the July joint COP meeting.  It was suggested that NPLs be involved in the planning of the workshop as well.

PWG Mission Statement

The PWG mission statement was discussed and the following was proposed:

The PWG recommends and takes action to help the partnership be more effective.  Kubena moved that we adopt the above mission statement. Parks seconded. Motion passed.

Rules of Operation

The draft rules were discussed and suggestions incorporated.  Green moved and Okezie seconded to approve rules of operation.

McCray will develop an additional rule for consideration by the PWG on how the group will evaluate possible projects and decide if it is an appropriate activity for the PWG.

Communications and Policy Board Presentation

Harrington made a presentation at the Policy Board meeting in New Orleans and described mission, purpose etc of the PWG and its activities (e.g., summer program at joint COPS, possible white paper development, suggested publication on system successes such as Amber Waves).  

One recommendation from the Baltimore workshop was publishing a system-wide document highlighting successful programs.  This publication would enhance visibility of our LGU programs to the public.  We agreed to develop a report evaluating the feasibility of a publication. The committee will be Mike Harrington, Jill Auburn, Jim Green, and Dick Wootton.  The proposed publication would focus on integrated activities within a state as well as regional programs.  

A suggestion was made that the PWG:

1. Review the characteristics of partnership

2. Review of strategic plans of each COP and identify areas of overlap

White Paper Process

Poth discussed the process of developing white papers within CSREES and how they will contribute to the CSREES budget process.  Planning and accountability group in CSREES will provide guidance on how to set up document to meet USDA criteria.  Draft white papers are due Jan 31, 2004 and are being written by core group of LGU faculty.  The PWG will be involved in review of the draft white paper currently being developed on obesity and nutrition.  The PWG could consider proposing a mechanism for selecting topics for white papers and using input from the COPs while also meeting criteria within USDA.  Poth will send email on status of white paper and establish a date for a conference call to discuss the white paper.

Election

Okezie moved and Hoiburg seconded that current officers be retained for 2004.  Motion passed.  Each COP will be requested to appoint a full complement of membership and to identify the term of office and rotation for their representatives. The co-chairs will write a memo to COPs requesting this action.

CREES Strategic Plan

REE strategic plan is now finished and will be published soon.  Bahn will complete task of cross-walking strategic plans; it was suggested that a summary of this analysis be prepared for the COPs.  Projected completion of synthesis document is February 1, 2004.  Cunningham will follow-up with Bahn.

Other Items
Suggestions for areas on the PWG web site:

· Priority actions

· Accomplishments

· Ongoing tasks

· Informational items

Wootton suggested that the secretary extract the action items from previous minutes and share this list with the PWG.  Each rep should plan on reporting to their parent COP.  It was also suggested that the PWG present a summary report at the BAA meeting at NASULGC in fall 2004.  

The PWG agreed to schedule a conference call approximately each quarter as a means of enhancing communication on activities.

Next Meeting

PWG meeting will follow the joint COPS meeting scheduled for Orlando, FL, tentatively July 27-28

Action Items
· Futuring:  Committee selected includes Pat Sobrero(chair), Jill Auburn, Eric Hoiburg, Jim Green, and Mike Harrington.  Report will be developed for July 2004 PWG meeting.

· New Directors Workshop:  Planning Committee will be Dick Wootton (chair), Mike Tate, Karen Kubena, Mike Harrington, Gary Cunningham, Ian Maw and Jeff Gilmour.  Charge includes evaluating combining agendas, obtaining feedback from previous participants and evaluating if a joint meeting is possible.

· Potential publication:  Feasibility report will be developed by a committee of Mike Harrington, Jill Auburn, Jim Green, Dick Wootton.

· White paper:  Mark Poth will send email on status of white paper on obesity and establish date for a conference call to discuss the white paper.

· Membership:  Co-chairs will ask each COP to appoint a full complement of members and to identify the years each member will serve.  This memo will contain rules of operation and list of accomplishments.

· Synthesis of strategic plans:  Cunningham will follow-up with Bahn on development of synthesis document.

· Accomplishments:  Secretary will extract the action items from previous minutes and share with PWG.  Each rep should share these items with their parent COP.

· Conference calls:  The PWG co-chairs will schedule a conference call approximately each quarter.

